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Census analysis: NYC, western N.Y. may lose House seats

State Legislature to decide redistricting

Written by Brian Tumulty Gannett Washington Bureau

March 28, 2011   

WASHINGTON -- The New York City metropolitan area and western New York each could lose a congressional seat under redistricting, according to an analysis of new census data.

"If the lines are based solely on population, it looks just as likely that downstate could lose a seat as well as western New York,'' said Steven Romalewski, director of the CUNY Mapping Service at the Center for Urban Research.

Romalewski announced his analysis Friday, the day after the U.S. Census Bureau released detailed population data for New York.

New York state will lose two of its 29 seats in the House of Representatives in the 2012 election because of faster population growth in other parts of the nation. The state grew only 2.1 percent over the last decade while the nation grew an average of 9.7 percent.

Details of how to eliminate two congressional districts and remap the state for 27 will be decided by the state Legislature.

U.S. Rep. Maurice Hinchey, D-Hurley, has said if the 22nd Congressional District is hit by the redistricting ax, voters likely wouldn't see the effects until sometime next year. The district includes parts of Broome, Tioga, Tompkins and five other counties, mostly in the Hudson Valley.

Western New York appears to be the prime candidate for losing a seat.

Eight of the 17 counties that lost population over the last decade are in the westernmost part of the state. All 17 of the population losers are upstate, while the remaining 45 counties -- including the five boroughs of New York City -- registered at least some growth.

Four of the five fastest-growing counties were in the Hudson Valley and the fifth -- Ontario County -- is a suburb of Rochester.

That could blunt efforts to eliminate a second congressional district north of New York City's Bronx border.

Sixteen of the current 29 congressional districts are in either New York City or Long Island. A 17th district straddles New York City and Westchester and Rockland counties to the north.

The CUNY Mapping Service analysis found five congressional districts in Manhattan, Brooklyn, Queens and in Nassau County on Long Island with populations 10 percent to 12.2 percent below the new target of 717,707 people needed under redistricting.

With so many districts needing to expand geographically, it would be mathematically impossible to avoid moving the boundaries of at least one northward into the lower Hudson Valley.

Romalewski said his analysis of state Senate districts found no need for New York City to lose any seats, but his analysis of state Assembly districts found that one may have to move eastward to suburban Long Island and another will have to move northward into the lower Hudson Valley.
Binghamton Press & Sun Bulletin   Page 1 of 1

